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Ref.: 051/05/ATU/RC/CIR-2023 
 
To: 

● Member States 
● Associate Members 
● RECs/Sub-regions 
● ITU BR 

 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
INVITATION TO THE 4TH MEETINGS OF THE ATU WRC-23 WORKING GROUPS 
 
The African Telecommunications Union (ATU) is pleased to invite your administration/organization to the 
4th meetings of the ATU WRC-23 Working Groups. The meetings will take place online as per the attached 
schedule of dates. 
 
The objective of the meetings is to prepare recommendations to APM23-4 in relation to the preferred 
methods – the methods of which should be in line with the preliminary positions taken at APM23-3: it 
would be for APM23-4 to consider any material change to the preliminary positions (and therefore select 
associated methods, as appropriate).  
 
This letter serves as a kind invitation for your administration/organization to submit input contribution(s) 
on methods that are in line with the preliminary positions taken at APM23-3. Input contributions should 
be made available 5 working days before the start of a given meeting via sg@atuuat.africa with copy 
to k.mwale@atuuat.africa. Note: the CPM Report on whose text the contributions should be based can 
be found on https://www.itu.int/md/R19-CPM23.2-R-0001/en  
 
Participants are kindly requested to register via a simple registration. After registering, they will receive 
a confirmation email containing the login link to the meeting. Registration links to the meetings are as 
reflected in the schedule of dates. 
 
I look forward to the kind participation of your administration/organization. 
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
John OMO 
Secretary General 
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